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Robin Galvan-Davies 
Executive Director 
 

September 5, 2024 
 
 
City of Grass Valley 
125 East Main Street 
Grass Valley, CA 95945 
 
 
Subject: Dorsey Marketplace Project 
 
 
Dear Council Members: 
 
The Greater Grass Valley Chamber of Commerce remains a very strong supporter of 
the Dorsey Marketplace project. This project has broad community support as it will 
provide desperately needed housing and will in fact clean up a hazardous brown field 
at the site.  
 
We believe the project has been delayed by the obstructionist tactics of a relatively 
few outspoken citizens and by an aberrational decision in the Court of Appeal which 
found a minor, extremely technical imperfection in the EIR. This ‘imperfection’ has 
now been remedied, as we believe will be reflected in the City staff report, and we urge 
the City Council to quickly ‘re-approve’ the project EIR so that the long-awaited 
development of Dorsey Marketplace can at last proceed. 
 
Thank you in advance for your consideration and anticipated approval of the 
amended EIR. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 

http://www.grassvalleychamber.com/


From: Daniel J Desmond <djdesmond@ucdavis.edu>  
Sent: Thursday, September 5, 2024 11:20 AM 
To: COGV General Voicemail <COGVGeneralVM@cityofgrassvalley.com> 
Subject: Dorsey Marketplace 

 

The Dorsey Marketplace project is flawed at many levels and from a community development 
perspective represents another scar on the community. I would like to register my strong opposition 
and hope that the City Planners will preserve the “heart” of our community and not sell it off to 
promote sprawl or growth at any cost. 

Thanks for listening to my concerns. 

Take care, 

Daniel Desmond 

10500 Hawke Lane  

Nevada City CA 95959 

PS: We live just outside the City limits but invest our time, energy and money in the City’s social, 
cultural and economic infrastructure. 

 

 You don't often get email from djdesmond@ucdavis.edu. Learn why this is important   
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From: Gary Emanuel <gemanuel@sbcglobal.net>  
Sent: Saturday, August 31, 2024 2:06 PM 
To: Public Comments <public@cityofgrassvalley.com> 
Cc: info@cea-nc.org 
Subject: Comments on Dorsey Marketplace Project 

Hello, 

 

I have a comment on the proposed Dorsey Marketplace Project. 

 

Based on the current levels of traffic congestion at the Brunswick/Hwy. 49 intersection due to the 
large shopping centers on either side, I would have thought that the City of Grass Valley would not 
have wanted to create another mess like this. 

 

The Dorsey Marketplace Project would be even closer to a major freeway intersection with only a 
single access road to the intersection. 

 

Please consider this issue and let's not add another traffic congestion area. 

 

Regards, 

 

Gary 
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